
Project Update: March 2010 
 
5th March 2010 
The slant to protect sunlight over each path of our RSG-Walk Way was finished. This style of 
slant also reduces the effect of the strong wind because there will be the space to let the air 
flow out. 
 

 
 
10th March 2010 
The members of Armanah Suksamran Credit Union Cooperation (Village Bank) visited our 
Mangrove Terrace at KCLC. This group of 55 attendants went to the RSG-Mangrove Living 
Nursery. Our new walkway has proven that it is strong enough to take all their weight. They 
also participated in replanting the mangrove species, especially before replanting we all 
pray for God to protect us. At the end all of us enjoyed the lunch together with happiness. 
 

 
 
12th March 2010 
The international study group of 15 attendants brought by Andaman Coastal Research 
station for Development Kasetsart University Research and Development Institute visited 
our RSG-Mangrove Terrace at KCLC. They were impressed about our project. 



 
 
15th March 2010 
We bought one table and two chairs to put into our nursery. Our visitors will use them for 
sitting and doing their work.  
 
18th March 2010 
The study group of 15 teachers and students from Ubolrajthani School visited our RSG-
Mangrove Terrace at KCLC. They don't have mangrove forest in their territory since they live 
in the north-eastern part of Thailand. They were very excited to learn about our project. 
 
26th March 2010 
A group of 30 students from the area of Suksamram district included of Ban Phukaothng School, 
Ban Kamphuan School and Suksamran School visited RSG-Mangrove Terrace at KCLC. They 
enjoyed the outreach programme, visiting our Mangrove Living Laboratory at the Walkway 
Nursery. Finally, they all together replanted the Mangrove species in the degraded area at 
Prapas beach. 
 
Please find more details in   http://mangrover1.multiply.com/      
 


